Wood Badge Reminders

Wood Badge Scribe < woodbadgescribeteam@gmail.com>

Tue 8/24/2021 9:43 PM

Dear Wood Badge Participant,

The staff assembled a few reminders that they wanted me to pass along to you as you prepare for the second course weekend.

From Jodi:

- What is your Why? If anyone would like to share their Why photo, I would love to learn more about why you volunteer. You can send to me directly or to the scribes. Please try to have them sent by Sunday, September 5th.
- Please consider who you would like to have as a counselor. We would prefer them to have staffed on at least one wood badge course. Send up to three requests to your Troop Guide. If you don't have a preference, one will be assigned. Requests are not guaranteed.
- We will have the branding station up during the second weekend. Bring anything you would like branded...leather and wood items work best.

From Josh Wayne:

- Outdoor experience reminders
 - You will have plenty of time to set up on Saturday and about 45 minutes to tear down on Sunday
 - The following will be provided to each campsite
 - Water
 - Food as directed by chef
 - Picnic table
 - Fire ring
 - Some things to consider
 - Shelter
 - Cleaning and sanitation for dishes
 - Water jug for cooking
- Please be sure to check out our online resources
 - o C4-441-21-2 Website: https://c4-441woodbadge.com/
 - C4-441-21-2 Facebook Page: https://www.facebook.com/groups/513511909830948/?

From Steve:

- Please bring a limited amount of firewood for your Patrol to use for a Saturday night campfire in your campsite. CFR has firewood at various locations within the pines, however, it's all in varying degrees of rotting and burns really fast.
- If your Patrol needs camping equipment or cooking gear for the weekend, please let me know.
- If you need personal camping gear (tents, sleeping bags, ground pads, etc.) please work within your Patrol to find out if anyone has gear for you to borrow, If not, please reach out to me and I will provide it for you.

- Patrols will be camping in the Pines for Weekend #2, all gear will have to be moved using carts no vehicles will be used to move gear please plan accordingly.
- We will be providing the following in each campsite
 - o Picnic table
 - Fire ring
 - o 5 gallon fire bucket.
- All food brought to camp by the Patrols should be stored safely in campsites. The staff can accommodate those with special diets or medicines that need to be refrigerated.
- Ice can be obtained from the Quartermasters (via the kitchen).
- If you need something while at camp please reach out to your Troop Guide or Quartermasters to see if we can help.

From Shannon:

- Submit meal selections for Todd if not already completed
- Be prepared to feed 4-6 extra people at lunch

Wow! These people are thorough! If you think of something we missed, please do not hesitate to reach out to me.

If you cannot tell, we are very excited for the second course weekend!

See you soon!

Bill Hunt Scribe C4-441-21-2

WoodBadgeScribeTeam@gmail.com